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Mr. Chairman, Trustees, Chancellor Rosenstone, thank you for the opportunity to speak 
with you this morning. For the record, my name is Joe Wolf, State Chair of Students 
United and with me today is Dylan Kelly, President of the Minnesota State College 
Student Association.  
 
We wanted to take this opportunity to address you jointly today regarding concerns our 
associations have around the challenges our system faces when it comes to racial 
disparities in education as well as the inclusivity and climate on all of our campuses. 
These issues are crucial and must be addressed with real, actionable, and measureable 
outcomes.  
 
Over the past year, our groups have raised concerns around the need for swift and 
focused action to help ensure our campuses are as inclusive as possible and that each 
and every student, regardless of who they are, is able to find success at one of our 
colleges and universities. We have yet to see action on a variety of topics and feel the 
time is now to raise these concerns with you as a Board. We were heartened to hear 
members of the Board seek out ideas at your September retreat and we wanted to 
provide our perspective.  
 
It was with that in mind that our associations sent a joint memo to members of the 
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion committee for the Minnesota State Board of Trustees 
outlining our ideas for solutions to the issues we see as most pressing. I want to yield a 
few moments to President Kelly to discuss with you some of those proposals.  
 
Mr. Chair, Trustees, Chancellor Rosenstone, for the record, my name is Dylan Kelly, 
President of the Minnesota State College Student Association. As Chair Wolf laid out, we 
have been actively seeking change and decided it was time to bring our proposals 
forward. Rather than just complain about these issues, we have brought forward 
concrete ideas for the board’s consideration.  
 
We believe the crucial first step that must be undertaken is for a system diversity, 
equity, and inclusion plan to be created within the next year. The system lacks an up-
to-date equity plan that lays out a vision for how we will improve educational outcomes 
for students from underserved populations and improve the inclusivity of our 
institutions. We believe the plan should create benchmarks for success and contain clear 
timelines. We also believe we must have an independent look at the expired system plan 
as well conduct a full climate survey to gain valuable feedback from campus 
constituencies on how inclusive our system truly is for those involved.  



 
Further, we feel it’s crucial that a system this size should have increased staff in the 
Diversity and Inclusion Office. With new staff, this office could provide expertise in 
many areas that are currently lacking on the campus and system level and would help all 
of us take important steps toward improving our educational and student service efforts. 
A crucial first step in this process is to fill the Chief Diversity Officer (CDO) position 
immediately so that this person can begin to implement the system’s new vision for 
equity. We’re certain that, if open, the positions of CFO or CAO wouldn’t remain open as 
long as this CDO position has. And we know that doing this would show a strong 
commitment from the system to true equity reform.  
 
Finally, we believe the Board of Trustees can lead by example. That means there must be 
an equity lens to the work of the board. To develop this lens, we made three concrete 
recommendations that are all crucial pieces to this work. We urge the Diversity, Equity 
and Inclusion Committee to begin a conversation on this matter at the November 
meeting.  We just can’t continue to wait for a new Chancellor to begin the meaningful 
work that is necessary to address one of the most pressing issues that faces Minnesota. 
Students are seeking real progress and know that Board action on these efforts will help 
set a tone for the campuses and system as a whole. 
 
Mr. Chair, Trustees, and Chancellor, we hope you find these proposals helpful and will 
give sincere thought and attention to this crucial challenge facing our students. We are 
happy to stand for any questions you may have. 
 
 
 
 


